
Appointment of Ombudsman Selection
Board

     In response to media enquiry regarding a news report on the decision of
The Ombudsman, Ms Connie Lau, not to renew her contract upon its expiry next
year, a spokesman for the Administration Wing made the following statement:
 
     The Ombudsman, Ms Connie Lau, informed the Government in February 2018
that she would not renew her contract upon its expiry in March 2019. 
 
     The Chief Executive respected Ms Lau's decision, which was due to
personal reasons.
 
     The Government thanked Ms Lau for her outstanding leadership over the
years in providing an effective channel of redress for members of the
public. The Ombudsman offers fitting recommendations to help government
departments and public organisations improve their governance as well as
enhance the efficiency of their operation and responsiveness to public
needs. The Government will certainly continue to render its staunch support
to Ms Lau and the work of the Office of the Ombudsman. 
 
     The Chief Executive has agreed to identify the next Ombudsman through
open recruitment, and has established a Selection Board for the exercise. 
 
     The Selection Board for the new Ombudsman will be chaired by Mr Chow
Chung-kong, with Mrs Fanny Law Fan Chiu-fun, Dr Simon Ip Sik-on and the
Director of Administration as members.
 
     The Administration Wing will invite executive search consultants to
submit proposals for the open recruitment exercise in July. The consultant
engaged for the exercise will publish recruitment advertisements in August to
invite potential candidates to apply for the post.
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